

Santiago, June 7, 1988.

Mr. Juan Ignacio García R. Director Servicio Electoral Presente

Dear Mr. García:

Attached is a draft of your speech given to the American Chamber of Commerce May 10 on the Voter Registration Process in Chile.

Please edit and change as you see fit. There are several words such as "vocales", "apoderados" and others that specifically pertain to the Chilean electoral process for which I did not find an effective translation (most of them are set aside with quotation marks ").

Perhaps we could get together and try to straighten them out. If you consider this feasible, do not hesitate to contact me. Also, due to termination of tape, two very relevant questions were omitted:

- 1. What will happen to registered voters who do not actually vote?
- 2. What are the requirements concerning the right to vote of aliens?

In order to meet deadlines of our publication, The Journal of the American Chamber of Commerce, we would appreciate your prompt reply regarding this matter.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

James F. Channing Staff Writer

The Journal